BATTLE OF THE BOOKS     Meeting 4      February 11, 2011
A. Members picked up ordered books.

B. Budget Issues.  Received $150 from Friends of Kinderhook and $500 from Esopus Library Foundation.  Ginny submitted a request to Margaret Alexander Edwards Trust Grant.  Frank and Kellly are pursuing a grant through the FHVL.  Christina did contact Molinaro and he will keep BOB in mind for funding.  Frank urged everyone to contact local organizations.

C. Question Writing and Editing Procedures were reviewed and questions answered.  Frank warned that libraries that do not submit questions are jeopardizing their team’s participation next year.  We will not have any 3 team competitions this year.
D. Kelly apologized for not having the double elimination figures for us and will have that prepared for the March meeting.  Having 4 games running simultaneously will require more volunteers and libraries should be seeking volunteers.  Christina did check into Suffolk County Battle of the Books organizers.  They do not tape/record any battles. This year it is held on Aug. 13th (all day) at SUNY Stony Brook.

E. Our new website should be up and running by Feb. 21st.  MHBattleoftheBooks.org

F. Frank presented several logo changes for us to look and comment on.  These will be sent out via email.  Please send Frank your comments.  It was felt that since Mid-Hudson is no longer directly involved, this is a good time to change the logo for a fresh start.  

G. Incentives:  Sarah was not present.  Chris had done a quick search on Janway.com and found a notebook/journal with matching pen for slightly over $2.  This does not include a set-up fee for the logo.   Anyone with additional ideas should forward them to Sarah at Millerton.
H. JoAnn spoke about Let’s Get Personal for our t-shirts.  Many libraries use them but if we combine our orders we can get a much better discount.  She is willing to coordinate this.  She was asked to check and see if they all have to be white or if libraries can order colors.  The logo would be on the front and the team name can be on the back of the t-shirt in black (optional).

I. Erica thanked Amy for coordinating the book order and securing the donations of books.

J. Next meeting is Friday, March 11 at 1 PM at Mid-Hudson.  Kerstin Cruger will confirm the date.
